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January 17, 2008 Regular Meeting of the BOR

The Board of Governors met for a regular meeting on Thursday, January 17, 2008 at the Erickson Alumni Center. Board Chair Mr. Eric Coleman presided over the meeting. 

Reports and Presentations

The Board of Governors received several reports and presentations. The president of the university and the president of the community and technical college each reported their activities. Dr. Ron Bartley, Interim President of the CTC, submitted his activities report in writing and orally presented a summary of the successes and accomplishments in program development and implementation during 2007.

The board received a descriptive report on the College of Business Administration and Social Sciences from its new dean, Dr. Abainesh Mitiku. She provided an overview of student accomplishment, enrollment and graduate data for the past two years, and a summary of the faculty staffing of the six departments in the college.. Dr. Mitiku also provided a brief summary of the strengths of each of the departments.

The Board also received report from its three standing committees. 

Actions taken by the BOG

In response to report and requests, the board considered and acted on several policy matters. 

( The board approved the request of Mr. Robert Parker, WVSU Athletic Director, to form an athletic consortium between the university and the community and technical college. This arrangement would allow students of the CTC to participate in some athletic programs of the university.

( The board accepted the 2006-2007 Financial Statement Report from the accounting firm of Deloitte & Touche, LLP. . 

( At the recommendation of its Academic Policies Committee, the board took the following actions. The board approved the distribution for a 30-day public comment period of BOG draft policy 58 governing the operation of the university bookstore. Several paragraphs of section 2 are of special interest to the faculty. ¶ 2.2.2. provides that textbooks should be used for at least three years. ¶ 2.2.3. suggest that the same textbook should be use in all section of a course. ¶ 2.2.5 places restrictions on faculty using textbooks they have written. ¶ 2.2.5.1. does not allow the adoption of books with detachable worksheets that are associated with the textbooks adopted and only allows workbooks to be adopted as supplements to a textbook that are published independently from the textbook. Section 4 reiterates the provision of the West Virginia Code §18B-10-14(e)(2)(A) which provides that those receiving complementary desk copies of textbooks may not sell such materials for personal or private gain. In committee meeting I recommend that this section also include a provision that the bookstore may not sell instructors copies of such “recycled” textbooks, which is a current practice of the bookstore. I will propose this amendment to the policy during the public comment period.

Planning for Board Development

Mr. Eric Coleman, chairman of the BOG announced that the board will have a retreat and training for its members in association with the March BOG meeting (he has since announced that the retreat will be on March 14, the day before the March meeting. He expressed appreciation to the members who returned the survey among the board and encourage those member who have returned the survey to do so. It is my hope that this retreat will provide the direction to allow the BOG to become more deliberative and exercise its oversight role more thoroughly.

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Governors is scheduled for Thursday, March 13, 2008.

Considerations for the faculty senates. 

I encourage faculty members to attend BOG meeting to gain a sense of what takes place at the meetings and the dynamics between the board and the administration. Faculty also should also carefully review BOG draft policy 58 that is to be posted for public comments. This policy addresses the matter of bookstore operation and textbook selection. I will inform all faculty members when the policy is posted. If a faculty member submits comments on the policy please also send the comments to me so I can monitor the administrations response to those comments.

— Respectfully submitted, Chuck Smith, Ph.D., Professor of Political Science

